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Nottenburg Appointed 

to Home Study Accrediting 

Dr. Robert A. Nottenburg, Vice 
President for Education and Training 
for Cleveland Institute of Electronics, 
has been appointed to his second 
three-year term as a member of the 
Accrediting Commission of the Na-
tional Home Study Council. Dr. Not-
tenburg's reappointment was an-
nounced by Dr. Herold C. Hunt, 
Chairman of the Commission, at the 
Commission's semi-annual meeting in 
Washington, D. C. 

Dr. Nottenburg is a Regional Vice 
President (Region 3) for ASTD. 

The independent Accrediting Com-
mission has been approved by the 
U. S. Office of Education as a "na-
tionally recognized accrediting agen-
cy." The Commission establishes ed-
ucational, ethical and business stand-
ards; examines and evaluates private 

correspondence schools in terms of 
these standards, and accredits those 
who qualify. 

Dr. Nottenburg is a graduate of the 
University of Massachusetts with a 
B.S. Degree and the University of 
Chicago where he received the M.A. 
and Ph.D. Degrees. He also attended 
the University of Vermont and the 
U. S. Naval Academy Postgraduate 
School at Annapolis. 

Dr. Nottenburg served as a U.S. 
Navy Officer in the European Theater 
during World War II. Recalled to ac-
tive service by the Navy in 1950, he 
served as a Training Officer at the 
Naval Air Terminal Training Unit, 
Lakehurst, New Jersey, until 1952. At 
present, he is a Commander in the 
Naval Reserve (Retired). 

Engineer and Technician Survey 

"Demand for Engineers and Tech-
nicians 1966" is the report of a survey 
conducted by the Engineering Man-
power Commission as a part of its 
continuing assessment of the nation's 
engineering and technological man-
power resources. EMC has been con-
ducting bienniel surveys on demand 
for engineers since 1951. The current 
survey shows that employers envision 
a continuing growth in engineering 
employment of about 3 percent per 

year for the next decade. The survey 
found a growth in technician employ-
ment of a little over 3 percent envi-
sioned by employers responding to 
the survey. The demand for graduates 
of two-year courses is particularly 
strong, but the supply is expected to 
increase substantially in the next few 
years. The report is available from 
EMC, 345 East 47th Street, New York, 
N. Y. 10017 for $4. 


